WEST WRATTING VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Minutes of the AGM held on 9th December, 2013
Present: 
Mike Rowland


Chairman
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Anne Catchpole


Secretary
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Jenny Knowelden
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Don Baker






Ben Willcocks


 


Maggie Attewell






John Fellows



John Harvey



Nigel Job



WW Parish Council Chairman





Sisse McCall



WW Parish Council Vice Chair



Suan Rowland


WW Parish Council

	1.
	The Chairman welcomed the Committee, members of the Parish Council and other visitors and thanked them for taking an interest in the Village Hall.

Apologies for absence were received from Darren Mercer and Sherry O’Donovan. 



	2.
	The Minutes of the AGM held on 11th December 2012 were agreed with two amendments: 

i. Mike Rowland had indeed put Village Hall information on the West Wratting website, but had not included the hire charges, as these can be subject to negotiation. 

ii. Last year’s Committee was not re-elected en bloc, as Sisse McCall did not stand for re-election. 

With these amendments the Minutes were proposed by Les Greig and seconded by Jenny Knowelden. 



	3.
	Matters Arising: 

All were dealt with in the Chairman’s Report.



	4.
	Chairman’s Report:

“There have been many changes since the last AGM, not least the sad death of David Wallace, who for many years managed the bookings and caretaking, and devoted countless hours to the maintenance and repair of the hall. His dedication, energy and intimate knowledge of the hall will be much missed by the village.

In my first year as Chairman the Committee has met six times. We have reviewed in detail the Charity Commissioners’ Document, ‘The Scheme’, dated 2003, which defines the structure and responsibility of this Committee, and revised and updated the membership accordingly. As Committee members are also trustees, we have carefully considered the issue of trustee liability, consulting the comprehensive ACRE (Action with Communities in Rural England) document on the subject. Ultimately, this time-consuming exercise proved to be both instructive and reassuring.

Our current regular user groups are well represented and whilst the Committee may appear large, it is the same size and structure as the original, when it was first constituted in the Scheme document in 2003. We have been fortunate to have interested members of the public join our meetings, and this is something we will continue to welcome in future.

In terms of bookings, we have lost some regular users, not as a result of dissatisfaction with the premises, but rather a general decline in participation for those groups and clubs. We have reviewed our charges carefully, looking back over the last decade, and researching comparable local halls.  In consideration of the current economic climate, and to ensure we remain competitive with other local venues, it was decided our charges should remain at the 2011 levels. We will review the situation again in 2014.

We conducted a review of our income and expenditure trends. Since 2004/5, when we had reserves of £10,000, we have experienced a shortfall of around £600 per annum, and our current reserves barely equal our average annual expenditure. High maintenance costs have played a part in this. 

Our old building has, as ever, required significant maintenance during the year, for which we thank David Wallace, Don Baker and Jim Crothall. I do not propose to detail all this work here, but in August 2013 we received accumulated invoices from Jim Crothall representing 16 months’ worth of work, and totaling £3,464. Whilst this is equivalent to only one day of work per month, we must be careful not to let this situation recur.  Two major items I will mention: The maintenance team replaced the old rotting kitchen windows with new ones, matching the new door fitted last year. We are grateful to the Wadlow Wind Farm Community Fund for a grant, which generously covered the cost of labour as well as materials. The other major work was to the flat roof. We are grateful to Nigel Heath (Chartered Surveyor) and Ian Catchpole (Architect) for informally examining it and for their clear and helpful report and recommendations. Les Greig promptly undertook the initial work, removing the moss and patching damaged areas. David Wallace arranged for the gravel to be topped up to the optimal depth, for the first time since 1998.  We are now confident that we have done all we can reasonably do to prolong the life of the existing roof.

In August, Les Grieg organised a Fire Safety Assessment. Despite a longish list of recommendations there is nothing requiring urgent attention, but we should consider treating fabrics with a fire retardant in the coming year. We will also augment our signage.

Twice during the year (July and October) members of the Committee and friends set aside a few hours on a Saturday morning to thoroughly clean the hall. We achieved a lot in a short time, and it provided a good opportunity to look closely at the internal fabric of the building and identify future maintenance jobs. This was a heartening display of loyalty and of the volunteering spirit on which this village depends. I am grateful to the entire committee for giving up their time to attend meetings and lending support as and when necessary to keep this valuable village resource functioning.

I have already mentioned the huge contributed made by David Wallace towards the maintenance and running of this village hall, which he continued to do despite his seriously failing health. During this very difficult time, his daughter, Diana Edwards, has continued as our very effective Treasurer, and also helped sustain some of the activities that David would have carried out. Our new Secretary, Anne Catchpole has been an absolute blessing, helping me stay more or less organised, and Lesley Woodward, our outgoing Secretary has helped enormously in ensuring a smooth transition for both of us. Whether or not I have mentioned you by name I am sincerely grateful to each and every member of the Committee for your support, and also to those friends who have regularly supported us as non-members. On behalf of the committee I should also like to thank Sheila Mayes who regularly cleans the hall, and Don Baker for cutting the grass and working with David on a variety of maintenance tasks.”



	5.
	Treasurer’s Report:

Diana circulated a summary of the accounts for the period 1st October 2012 to 30th September 2013. They show hall income for the year of £6,023 (against £4,729 last year); this despite losing the Friday Keep Fit classes.   Outgoings totalled £6,987, reflecting a deficit of £964, which is largely due to the large maintenance invoice mentioned in the Chairman’s report.  Whilst the bill was large, when averaged out over 18 months, it is not unusual. The Fire Safety Assessment was an unexpected expense.  


	6.
	Technical Adviser’s Report: 
As we do not currently have a Technical Adviser/Caretaker, the key points of note were covered in the Chairman’s Report.


	7.
	Resignation of Committee and election of a new Committee:
The Chairman welcomed two nominations for new members: Ben Willcocks to whom we are extremely grateful for his support over the past year. His membership was proposed by Diana Edwards and seconded by Lesley Woodward. The Committee is delighted to welcome Maggie Attewell who will take on the new role of Bookings Secretary. Her membership was proposed by Jenny Knowelden and seconded by Les Greig. Both were elected nem con.  

The Committee resigned and was re-elected en bloc. Sherry O’Donovan, although absent, had confirmed her willingness to continue as the Bridge Club representative. Office bearers will be elected at the meeting following the AGM.

John Fellows thanked the Committee and Officers on behalf of the village for their work over the past year.

	
	

	
	Anne Catchpole

Honorary Secretary











Signed: ……………………………………………………………

Chairman
Dated: …………………………………………………. 2014
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